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From the bottom of my heart, I would like to express my gratitude to my team who worked hard 

to serve Deaf Sports Association (Singapore) for the past few years.  

 

Today, we have built a strong rapport with our supporters to make everything possible. The 

inaugural National Deaf Games in March 2015 was graced by the Guest-of-Honour, Mr Tharman 

Shanmugaratnam, who was Deputy Prime Minister and then Minister for Finance. A record of 

143 participants signed up for three events: badminton, bowling and futsal.   

 

The second edition of National Deaf Games was a success with a record of 187 participants 

mostly from the local Deaf and Hard of Hearing community, participating in four events. For the 

first time, we had set up a trial trying the Swimsight engineered by Augmented Human Lab from 

Singapore University Technology Design at Singapore Sports School where 34 swimmers 

experienced the first hand Swimsight system. All the events were graced by Ms Sim Ann, Senior 

Minister of State for Ministry of Culture, Community and Youth & Ministry for Finance, Dr 

Yaacob Ibrahim, Minister for Communication and Information & Minister-in-charge for Muslim 

Affairs & Minister in charge for Cyber Security, Ms Jessica Tan, Member of Parliament for East 

Coast GRC and Mr Vikram Nair, Member of Parliament for Sembawang GRC. 

 

DSA continues to organise the multi-sport events annually. The event is a platform to give 

opportunities for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing community to compete amongst themselves 

through fun and games in their favourite sports and to encourage higher participation in 

physical activities which promotes healthy lifestyle. 

 

Moving forward, as Singapore is one of the founders at the proposed ASEAN Deaf Sports 

Federation. The proposed ASEAN Deaf Games is already in place and expect to be launched in 

December 2018. With this goal in our mind, we hope to identify more talents and give them the 

opportunity to participate in this first ever Games. 

 

Finally, I would like to take the opportunity to thank my team, athletes, supporters and donors 

for their contributions. Without them, everything would not be possible! 

 

 
Loh Eng Meng  

President  
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ACKNOWLEDGEMENT  

 
Online Donation Portal 
GiveAsia 
Giving.Sg 
Happi Pte Ltd 

 


